STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE — TOWN OF SURRY
SELECTMEN

MEETING MINUTES JULY 18, 2016

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.
Mary Fosher dropped off $10.00 cash for a history book sale.
The Budget Committee will be meeting on Thursday night July 21, 2016 at the town hall at 7:00 P.M.

Shane Hakala asked to have a map of Leslie Goodnow’s property for a logging operation. The town
could not provide a map to meet his needs.

The selectmen signed and faxed the Cargill contract for salt.

The selectmen signed the payroll.

The Town of Surry has received an additional aerial photograph of the cemetery.
The selectmen discussed the driveway application for 64 Cider Mill Road.

Sam Greene of the DRA has completed the state audit of the Avitar’s assessed properties. The audited
tax cards will be sent to Loren Martin at Avitar for comment.

Ted and Joanne Gressing of Elegant settings will be looking for a special exemption from the ZBA to build
a 75x 90 foot building on 585 Old Walpole Road for their business. Jay Croteau will schedule the hearing
because they were denied permission to build a commercial building in a rural residential zone.

The legal notice of the FEMA Hazard Mitigation Plan has been conditionally approved pending adoption
of the plan. The hearing will be posted for August 1, 2016 at 7:30 P.M.

The Joint Loss Safety Committee meeting will meet on July 27" 2016 at the town hall at 7:00 P.M.
The selectmen will work on the changes to the use of town hall policy next Monday.

Bruce Smith stated the key he found will open the Library but not the vault. He will check with librarian
Carolyn Locke about the vault.

Jay Croteau will talk to Frank Lucuis about the start date for the Pond Road culvert project. The
selectmen would like to have it completed before school starts.

Durwin Clark will continue working on patching and shimming the Pond Road.

Bruce Smith motioned to accept the minutes. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed
to accept the minutes.



The selectmen discussed using the library vault for storage. The library basement is currently dry. They
also discussed alternated spaces for the storage of records and meeting minutes.

The selectmen discussed fixing the town shed and using that as a possible storage space. Jody Leach
added $3000.00 to his quote for pouring a slab inside the shed .

Eric Eichner motioned to adjourn. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M.



